[image: image1.jpg]Brass Band League N






Brass Band League Meeting

Saturday 12th September 2015
Laganvale Band Room, Wansbeck Street, Belfast

Chairperson
Boris Pinto
Attendees

Paul Kirk (Downshire), Bill Clements (1st Larne), Graham Garrett (Laganvale), Patricia Gibson (Wellington), Ken Browne (Comber), Alan Hunter (1st Old Boys), Jeanette Morton (Wellington), David Leonard (Dungannon), Boris Pinto (Murley), Stephen Kennedy (Templemore), Michael Alcorn (Downshire)
Apologies

Allan Davison (Third Carrickfergus), Patricia Evans (Dynamic Brass)

Boris Pinto welcomed everyone to the meeting after the summer break.
Minutes of Previous Meeting

The minutes of the previous meeting were read and accepted by those who were present. 
Correspondence
Paul Kirk reported communications since last meeting:

· AccessNI wrote to advise that our Registration has been cancelled. I appealed this decision to try and get us another year to meet the minimum 20 checks but the appeal was rejected. 

· It was with great sadness that we learned of the death of BBL Vice President Fred McCrea on 24th July. He will be greatly missed.

· Jeremie Magar, an artist and filmmaker from France, currently based in London emailed to seek contact with local brass bands about a new video project involving bands in Northern Ireland. These details were pass on to bands.

· BBL were then contacted by a local production company who are assisting in the making of a new film called “The Lost City of Z”. They were looking for small/medium sized bandsmen to take part in filming of a early-1900’s marching brass band scene. This was advertised via BBL facebook and passed out to bands via email. The size restrictions did pose some difficulties in securing the services of brass musicians however the filming did however go ahead. 

· Quest for adjudicator for Festival of Brass contest progressed over the summer. Ian Porthouse and Gary Cutt will be in Switzerland, Michael Bach is otherwise engaged, we just missed Brett Baker by a week, Steve Sykes has been confirmed.

· Discussions developed regarding Brass Tutor Workshop. Interest from bands was gauged and decision taken to proceed. The workshop will happen on Sunday 20th September. 28 people have signed up.

· Amanda McGinley emailed to advise of a new project as part of her final year at Royal Northern involving a series of workshops taking place in the North West over the coming months which will hopefully culminate in the formation of a North West Youth Brass Band to perform a showcase concert as part of the North West Music Festival in Strabane. She is hoping the concert will take place 1 or 2 days before our Spring Festival, assuming we once again choose Strabane as the venue.

· Adam Cooke emailed to say he is very keen to remain connected with bands and musical life in Northern Ireland. He offered his services for workshops, courses and adjudication. 

· Festival of Brass Entry Forms have gone out to bands

Treasurer’s Report

Stephen Kennedy reported not m advised that the bank balance at the end of May was £1361.95. A cheque for £600 is to be lodged from the North West Music Festival. Fivemiletown sponsorship has yet to arrive.
Festival of Brass 2015
BBL need to organise moving percussion from Music Building to Whitla Hall. It may be possible to move it to south dining hall on the Thursday or Friday evening preceding the contest.
Michael Alcorn confirmed that the Whitla Hall was currently booked for both Saturday and Sunday, the Canada room all day Saturday and from 12:30pm on Sunday. He also advised of an event in the venue on the Friday evening, therefore BBL will only have access from early Saturday morning. 

Bill Clements queried the prizes for each section as detailed on the information letter to bands, particularly the lack of march and soloist prizes for the 5th section. He mentioned that a best march prize was presented in previous years, including 2014.  All who were present agreed that this was likely an oversight and that prizes should be the same across all sections.

Paul Kirk advised that Steve Sykes has been confirmed as Music Adjudicator.

With regards to entertainment adjudication, Paul Kirk to contact previous adjudicators beginning with Wendi Kane from Belfast City Council.
Some comments were received last year regarding people coming and going from the auditorium while bands were playing. This was discussed and those present agreed it wasn’t really a problem due to the size of the venue.

Running order for the day will be announced at the next meeting.

Paul Kirk to discuss possible Sunday workshops with Steve Sykes.

Solos & Ensembles 2016
Alan Hunter advised that the entry pack is ready to go out to bands. 

Alan also confirmed that Seamus Dinsmore will not be available to adjudication the junior sections. 

It was agreed by those present that Diane Creighton should be contacted, then Terry Doherty, then Bob Goodman.

With regards to Senior sections, Paul Kirk to contact Geneva Instruments about using one of their artistes then Owen Farr, then Brett Baker.

Fivemiletown Contest 2016
The contest will run on Saturday 27th February, the venue is to be confirmed. If it is the Valley Hotel then BBL to request the use of the function room for the whole day.

It was also agreed that the event on the preceding evening involving local bands should also run again based on great feedback from last year.
With regards to adjudicators, Paul Kirk advised that he was waiting on confirmation from Ian Porthouse.  

Spring Festival 2016
Date agreed as 16th April. 
It was proposed by Stephen Kennedy that the BBL return to the Alley Theatre, Strabane. David Leonard seconded and it was agreed by all present.
Any Other Business
Boris Pinto reported that Murley Silver Band had recently played at the Belfast Tattoo, although not in a marching capacity. He advised of another event which the organisers were putting together called The Gatherin’ which would run at the Ramada Hotel, Belfast in February.
Michael Alcorn gave an update on his Brass Bands in Ireland research Project. He reported that considerable information and memorabilia had been received from many individuals which was currently being trawled through. Approximately 450 bands have been discovered to date with likely more to come.  He advised that he is still on the hunt for NIBA adjudicators’ remarks from 1921 and 1922 in order to complete a full set.

Boris Pinto initiated a discussion about development of brass bands locally.
Due to time constraints the discussion was limited but it touched on points such as starting bands/ensembles in schools, the many positive aspects of banding, the availability of project grants from the Arts Council (perhaps to develop a strategy) and the possibility of setting up a working group to consider such matters.

To be discussed further at next meeting.
Next Meeting will take place on Saturday 3rd October.

Upcoming BBL Events

	21st November
	Festival of Brass at Queen’s

	13th February 2016
	Solos & Ensembles

	27th February 2016
	Brass in Concert

	16th April 2016
	Spring Festival


Upcoming Other Events

Wellington Memorial Silver Band in Concert
Friday 18th September at 7:45pm 

War Memorial Hall, Crossgar

1st Old Boys Silver Band in Concert

Saturday 7th November

Sydneham Salvation Army

Comber Silver Band in Concert

Saturday 7th November

1st Comber Presbyterian Church

Composing and Arranging for Brass Bands Workshop with Dorothy Gates, Composer in Residence with the New York Staff Band
Wednesday 16th December time TBC
Queen’s University Belfast
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